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May 14, 2007

Honorable Congressman Nick J. Rahall, II, Chairman

House Natural Resources Committee

1324 Longworth House Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20515

Re: H.R. 1975 – Northern Rockies Ecosystem Protection Act

Dear Chairman Rahall and Members of the House Natural Resources Committee,

Citizens Equal Rights Alliance (CERA) is a coalition of community education groups in 28 states, with a substantial membership base in the States of Idaho, Montana, Oregon, Washington and Wyoming, all of which are deeply impacted by the above legislation. We have serious concerns on two levels regarding H.R. 1975:

1. Sponsors of HR 1975:  While we understand the interest of every congressman in national parks and public land matters, we are deeply distressed to note that of currently 89 congressional sponsors to HR 1975, not a single sponsor represents a district within areas affected by H.R. 1975. Even the Washington and Oregon congressional sponsors represent districts West of the Cascade Mountains and far from the Rockies. It would appear that congressional members representing largely urban districts are unaffected or unconcerned by the dire economic, jurisdictional and regulatory harm imposed by HR 1975 to some 42 rural counties in ID, MT, OR, WA and WY.  We object to the piling on of urban congressman to impose such enormous federal regulatory powers over the districts of their colleagues in Rural America. We would equally object if the reverse were true.

2. Content of HR 1975.  Sections 205, 504 and 602 clearly describe a strong, cooperative relationship between the federal government, federal agencies and Indian tribes, to the complete and heavy-handed exclusion of the concerns of states, counties, private property owners and the American public. Such an orchestrated jurisdictional manipulation transferring authority from state into federal and tribal government hands, under the guise of environmental and “wilderness” protection, does not pass constitutional muster regarding the rights of states and their citizens, nor equal protection of the laws.

It is demeaning and debilitating for urban Congressmen to assume that Western State governments are inadequate or inferior to the task of environmental stewardship on behalf of the American public. Vast areas in 42 counties within 5 rural States should not be subject to this egregious Act that alleges that such lands can only be best controlled and maintained by Indian tribes and federal agencies. The complete lack of sponsorship by any congressman whose district is severely affected by this dangerous bill should be sufficient indicator that principles within this legislation are fundamentally wrongheaded. Please keep HR 1975 locked in Committee until its demise.

Sincerely,

Elaine D. Willman, National Chair

Citizens Equal Rights Alliance

